
 
 

 
  

 
     

 

  
    

  

    
 

 
 

      
 

 
  

     
 

 
   

 
 

    
  

  
  

 
   

 
   

  
     

  
  

 
  

 

Work -Based Learning Coordinator Extension 
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) 
April 20, 2023 

1. I currently hold Extension 8981: Coordinator of Work -Based Learning 
Programs for Career Awareness.  How will this impact me? 

Individuals who hold the extension of Coordinator of Work-Based Learning 
(WBL) Programs for Career Awareness will now be able to supervise Career 
Exploration Internship Programs (CEIP) and Cooperative Career & Technical 
Education Work Experience (CO-OP) programs in addition to General Education 
Work Experience Programs (GEWEP).  CO-OP programs must be supervised in 
coordination with a CTE teacher from the content area in which the experience is 
taking place.  The name of your particular extension will not change. 

2. I currently hold Extension 8982: Coordinator of Work -Based Learning 
Programs for Career Development.  Ho w will this impact me? 

Individuals who hold the extension of Coordinator of Work-Based Learning 
Programs for Career Development will continue to be able to supervise CEIP, 
GEWEP, and CO-OP programs.  CO-OP programs may be supervised in 
coordination with a CTE teacher from the content area in which the experience is 
taking place.  The name of your particular extension will not change. 

3. How will this impact the colleges and universities that offer the two 
courses for work -based learning extensions?  

The regulation change does not mandate that colleges and universities change 
any of the content of their two-course sequence.  Colleges and universities that 
offer the extension coursework should be aware of the regulation changes and 
communicate that to their students accordingly. 

4. What prompted this change in certifications ? 

The current regulations require that to obtain the Coordinator of Work-Based 
Learning Programs for Career Development extension, the individual must hold a 
base certificate in a career and technical education (CTE) content area. With 
CTE teachers being one of the highest shortage areas in New York and 
increased demand for work-based learning opportunities in schools, many 
districts and BOCES have experienced difficulties in finding qualified individuals 
to serve as work-based learning coordinators.  In addition, the coursework to 
obtain either extension is identical; the change is only in the base certificate the 
individual holds. 




